
Changes! 
 At the 23rd Annual Shepherdõs Clinic on February 4th in Rice 

Lake, WI, voting members voted on changing the organizations name 

from Indianhead Sheep Breeders Association (ISBA) to include goats 

with a 200 to 4 count.  Our new name is now Indianhead Sheep and 

Goat Breeders Association (ISGBA)!   

 As our keynote speaker at the Shepherdõs Clinic, Susan Schoeni-

an, reiterated that sheep and goats are a lot alike.  We should utilize the 

strength in numbers from both specie groups to make OUR organiza-

tion BETTER and STRONGER !   

 This past year we have lost a couple GREAT sheep resources in 

Wisconsin, closing of  sheep research at the Spooner Research Center 

and UW Madison due to budget cuts.  We would like to continue 

providing resources for our community, through the annual Shepherdõs 

Clinic, Spring Sale and Shearing School days to name a few.  We cannot 

do this without YOU!  And our community just became a little bigger!  

 

New Official Website, Please Bookmark! 

www.IndianheadSheepandGoat.org 

 and 

New Facebook Page, Please òLike Usó! 

Indianhead Sheep and Goat Association 

The Shepherdôs Bulletin 
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THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF  
THE INDIANHEAD SHEEP and GOAT BREEDERS 

ASSOCIATION 
 

Representing Shepherds & Goatherders in the Counties of 

Ashland, Barron, Burnett, Bayfield, Buffalo, Chippewa, Clark, 

Douglas, Dunn,  Eau Claire, Iron, Jackson, Pepin, Pierce, Polk, 

Price, Rusk, Sawyer, St. Croix, Taylor, Trempealeau, & 

Washburn  

www.IndianheadSheepandGoat.org 
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Pictured, left to right:  

Bob Mueller, secretary; Duane Klindworth, past-president; Gary Meyer, treasurer; Sue Mason, president; Leslie Svacina, online communi-

cations manager; Lily Stewart; Desiree Nelson, newsletter editor; and Mark Christenson.  Not pictured: Brian Gerth 

Introducing Your New Board Members 
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New Online Communications Manager 

As the new Online Communications Manager, who is overseeing the new  

Facebook page: Facebook.com/IndianheadSheepandGoatBreedersAssociation  

and new website: www.IndianheadSheepandGoat.org 

I'd like to introduce myself. My name is Leslie Svacina. I live outside of Deer Park with my husband and young 
son. On my farm, Cylon Rolling Acres, I raise goats for meat for both the cultural and local foods markets. 
When it's not snowing, we practice rotational grazing. The farm includes two separate herds: One is a Boer/Kiko 
cross herd, raised solely as grass-fed. The second herd includes dairy buck kids raised for meat, which most are 
raised on pasture. I'm a new ISBGA member and am excited to be a part of the organization, which has just 
brought goat farmers into the membership. I also have an ag communications background. Prior to farming I 
worked for several ag organizations with a variety of responsibilities, including writing, editing, marketing, web 
management and other communications tasks.  

As the new Facebook page and website evolves, I am open and will be seeking suggestions and feedback on 
what you want to see as members. Please don't hesitate to contact me with your ideas at   

isgba.webcom@gmail.com.  

-Leslie Svacina 

mailto:isgba.webcom@gmail.com
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Awards and Recognition! 

Scholarships:   
Nicole Dittbrenner, of Cumberland, WI was awarded a $500 scholarship from the  

lndianhead Sheep Breeders Association. She is currently majoring in animal science and farm  

management at UW-River Falls to have a career in animal agriculture. She has a flock of 130 Suffolk  

and 8 Southdown ewes. She uses NSIP records to improve the production of her flock. Nicole has been  

very active in 4-H, FFA, community and school activities, breed associations, county, state and  

national sheep shows.  

RaeAnna Johnston, of Milltown, WI was also awarded a $500 scholarship. She is  

currently a senior at Unity High School, Balsam Lake, WI and has been accepted at the University of  

Wisconsin-River Falls. RaeAnna has been involved in sheep production for 9 years. She has been a  

4-H member for 12 years, Unity FFA member for 4 years, active in school band, sports, drama and  

National Honor Society. She shows her sheep at the Polk County Fair. RaeAnna plans to major in  

Animal Science and study animal genetics.  

Congratulations to Nicole and RaeAnna ! 

 

Essay Contest:  
Brook Peterson was the winner in the essay contest. She read her essay during the  

clinic luncheon and won a $50 Nasco gift card.  

Congratulations Brook! 

 

Photo Contest:  
The winner in each division of the contest won $20 cash. The chosen photographers  

were as follows: 

Scenic:  Brook Peterson 

Just Lambs:  Brook Peterson 

Kids and Sheep: Rodney Peterson Youth Photo: Brook Peterson  

Congratulations to these winners! 
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Indianhead Sheep and Goat Breeders  

Association 

Advertising Opportunities 
We are a growing association of sheep and goat breeders and others con-

nected to the industry located in the 22 county Indianhead Region of North-

western Wisconsin.  Our association consists of 135 members or member 

families.  We offer many activities and events including publishing a quarter-

ly newsletter, a website, an annual Shepherdõs Clinic, annual Youth Clinic, 

annual Scholarships, annual Spring Sale, annual Field Day and Picnic, pub-

lishing an annual Shepherdõs Directory of members, and we sponsor shear-

ing schools, several youth events, post-secondary scholarship, and fair 

awards.  Your consideration to advertising with us would be appreciated.  

The current advertising rates and publications are as follows: 

Directory or Clinic Programs (circulation of approx. 250 each) 

Full page (5 ıó X 8 ıó BW) $50 each publication 

Half page (5 ıó X 4 Ĳó BW) $30 each publication 

Business Card size (BW) $20 each publication 

Quarterly Newsletter (circulation of 4 X 150): 

Full page (8 ıó X 11ó BW) $60 

Half page (8 ıó X 5 ıó BW) $40 

Business Card (BW) $25 

Spring Lamb Sale Catalog (circulation of approx. 150) 

Full page (8 ıó X 11ó BW) $40 

Half page (8 ıó X 5 ı BW) $25 

Business Card (BW) $15 

Package Rate for all Publications (includes 1 year ISBA membership and directory listing) 

Full page $150 

Half page $90 

Business Card $60 

Membership only, including a directory listing and free newsletter classified ads, is $15 annually. 

For additional information or to place an ad, contact ISGBA Treasurer  Gary Meyer 
 

Members, you can place FREE classified ads in our quarterly newsletter and on our 
website!! 

Do you have something to sell, that would help your fellow members?  Are you looking for something, have a 
job opening or want an intern for your farm?  The possibilities are endless!   

  Email Desiree@nelsongrassfarm.com or call 612-290-8357 to place your ad 



 

  

 

Spring Shearing School 

ISGBA Spring Shearing school will be held the third weekend in March, the 18th, at Lambalot 

Acres,  Duane & Deanna Klindworthõs farm in Augusta.   

If  interested please  

contact Duane Klindworth 715-286-4157 

   

 

Youth Program at the Shepherdõs Clinic 
Our busy day started with a craft hour during the opening session. The kids got to choose between making a hal-

ter, a pom-pom sheep, or a goat lead line. After that Bob Schaefer taught us about breeds, the differences between 

meat and wool sheep, and some general sheep information in his class, Bob's Sheep 101. In Marlin Subra's class, 

Feeding your Fair Lamb, we learned about important nutrients for sheep and the Veterinary Feed Directive. We 

were able to join the adults for lunch, where we all tried sheep cheese, and to help our parents bid in the silent 

auction. After lunch, Justin Luther led The 

Art (and Practice) of Good Showmanship. 

We were able to have hands-on work with 

some sheep after a demonstration by Justin 

and some of his students. Our day ended with 

a presentation by Cami Subra about How to 

Choose a Show Lamb and some basic live-

stock judging skills. It was overall a very en-

joyable and educational day.   -Cami Subra 

  

pom-pom sheep 
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Meeting Minutes will be available on the website in the com-

ing future.  This will leave more room in our newsletters and 

make it more assessable to all our members.  See 

www.IndianheadSheepandGoat.org 


